
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

St Michael and All Angels CE VA 
School Newsletter 

Friday 15th September 
 

 

 

Welcome back to school!   

It has been really great to welcome children and families back to the start of a new school year. It 
has also been lovely to hear about the children’s holidays and new experiences over the summer. 
The children have been busy settling into their new classes, establishing class expectations, rules 
and routines and getting to know their new teachers. There has been a really positive, productive 
energy around school and I would like to congratulate all of the children and staff on making the 
start of the year so fantastic. 

Dates for your Diary 

 
Wednesday 11th October – Flu vaccination 

Monday 16th October – Wednesday 18th October – Year 6 Residential Robinwood  
Friday 20th October – School closes for half term 3:20pm 

Monday 30th October – School re opens 8:40am 
Friday 10th November  - Individual School Photo’s 

 

 
 

Please click here to follow like and share our facebook page with friends and family. 
 

Please join our facebook page if you can as we update it regularly through the week with 
information from school! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090829448045


 

 

 

SAT’s Results 
 

Congratulations to our former Year 6 and all the staff for the absolutely amazing SAT’s results this 
year! I am so proud of them all! 14 percent above national average for reading, 10 percent above 
nation average for math’s and 2 percent above national average for writing. Fantastic! 
 

(EXS = Expected Standard HS = Higher Standard) 
 

 

Key Stage 

Two  
  Reading Test Writing TA Maths Test 

Combined  

RWM 

  NOR EXS+ HS+ EXS+ HS EXS+ HS EXS+ HS 

2022 30 81% 33% 67% 7% 71% 24% 63% 4% 

2023 30 87% 30% 73% 13% 83% 13% 63% 13% 

National 

Average 

(2023 

  73% 28% 71% 13% 73% 23% 59% 7% 

 

        

 
Key Stage One   

Statutory 

Assessments 

Reading Writing Mathematics Science Combined 

RWM 

  NOR EXS+ GDS EXS+ GDS EXS+ GDS EXS+ EXS+ 

2022 30 53% 0% 53% 7% 57% 0% 0% 40% 

2023 27 70% 4% 67% 7% 70% 4% 4% 
67% 

(4%GDS) 

National 

Average 

(2022) 

  67% 18% 58% 8% 68% 13% 77% 53% 

 

 

  2022 2023 

Overall GLD 48% 68% 

Boys 25% 57% 

Girls 69% 81% 

National 

Average 

65.2% % 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Roald Dahl Day Wednesday 13th September 

 

  
 

  
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Roald Dahl Day Artwork 
 

   
 

  
 

 

 

Please read with your child- whatever age!  
 

Research proves that children who enjoy reading do better at school in all subjects. Reading can offer 
them a lifetime of enjoyment and learning.  There can be few things as powerful as regularly reading to 
a child.  

It has astonishing benefits for children: comfort and reassurance, confidence and security, relaxation, 
happiness and fun. Giving a child time and full attention when reading them a story tells them they 
matter. It builds self-esteem, vocabulary, feeds imagination and even improves their sleeping patterns. 
The earlier parents can start, the better as it allows the maximum time for their child to grow up with 
reading and for the love to take root, grow and become part of their life. And what an enriched life that 
will be! 

However, it is important to continue to read with your child in every year of their primary life. I know 
how busy home life can be, but please take the time to read for ten minutes a night with your child.  

Thank you for your continuing support.  

 



 

Starting school - Reception 2024 

If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020, you must apply for a 
Reception 2024 place online. The deadline is Sunday 15th January 2024. Reception places are 
offered by the Local Authority. To apply, go to https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-
families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/starting-primary-school/  

Open Day for Reception Starters September 2024 

There will be an open day for Reception starters 2024 on Tuesday 19th September at 13:30pm and 
Thursday 21st September 10:00am.  

 

 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/starting-primary-school/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/starting-primary-school/


 

 

 

 

Attendance research shows that pupils who attend school regularly are more like to do well in the 
future. Regular attendance helps children to develop their confidence and to make and keep lasting 
friendships. Punctuality is also very important. School opens at 8:40am and children must be ready 
to learn by 8:50am each morning.  

Did you know, that being just 15 minutes late each morning means that your child would miss 10 
days from school each year? 

If your child is absent, please ring school at your earliest opportunity and leave a message on the 
answerphone. If the attendance of a pupil is low or they are persistently late, parents will be 
contacted and asked to meet with school staff to see how this can be improved. Support will be 
offered to both parents and pupils as required. Thank you. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.theaworlduk.com/gullivers-takeover-2023 

 

 
 

 

https://theweekjunior.co.uk/back-to-school 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.theaworlduk.com/gullivers-takeover-2023
https://theweekjunior.co.uk/back-to-school


 

 

 
 

Thank you to LED electricals who have very kindly donated some cable reels and palettes to 
school for use  in reception and the outdoor classroom. We really appreciate it. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Safeguarding Concerns 

 
The wellbeing of our children is of paramount 
importance to all staff. Should any person have 
a concern regarding a child’s wellbeing, please 
inform one of the school’s designated 
safeguarding team. 
 
DSL Lead Sara Richardson 
Deputy DSL Michelle Coffey 
DSL Rebbecca Lamb (SENCO) 
 
NSPCC Support 
 
Click on the link for information to support your 
child regarding mental health.  
 
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-
resources/leaflets/parent-leaflets  

 

 

 
SEND News 

 

 
 

British Dyslexia Association 
 

Ten percent of the population are believed to 
be dyslexic, but it is still often poorly 
understood. With the right support, the 
strengths and talents of dyslexic people can 
really shine. 
 
https://www.bdadyslexia.org.uk/dyslexia 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Breakfast/Afterschool Club 

 
Please could any requests for late 
cancellations/late bookings be directed to Mrs. 
Stuttard via the school office number 01282 
861338 then select Option 3.   
 
If there is no answer, please leave a short 
message with your child’s name, class and date 
you want them to attend.  

 

 

 

https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/leaflets/parent-leaflets
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/leaflets/parent-leaflets
https://www.bdadyslexia.org.uk/dyslexia


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“I am the light of the world. Whoever follows me will never walk in darkness but will have the 
light of life.” John 8:12 

 


